WEST LAVINGTON PARISH COUNCIL

RISK MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE MEETING 2 JUNE 2011, 7.00PM
IN THE GILES ROOM, WEST LAVINGTON VILLAGE HALL

   MINUTES
                                                                              ACTION
Present: Councillors: Mrs J Collins; Mrs E Evans; Mr T Jones; Mr M Page.
Apologies: Councillors: Mrs J Ford.
Also present: Mr P Baxter (Clerk)
The Chairman for the year 2010/11 took the chair for the first item of the agenda:

11/12/001 Election of Chairman
It was proposed by Mr Page and Seconded by Mrs Evans that Mr Jones be the Chairman of the Committee for the ensuing year. There being no other nominations, all agreed.

11/12/002 Election of Vice Chairman
It was proposed by Mr Page and Seconded by Mrs Evans that Mrs Ford be the Vice Chairman of the Committee for the ensuing year. There being no other nominations, all agreed.

11/12/003 Declarations of interest

There were none.

11/12/004 Minutes of the last meeting
These had been circulated for information, they having been previously agreed and signed 

after the last meeting.
11/12/005 Matters arising
There were none.
11/12/006 Review of Risk Register
The Chairman introduced the previously agreed Risk Register, and took the Committee through a draft review of the Register, prepared by the Clerk. A number of minor administrative corrections had been applied. With regard to Risk G14 Loss of Services of Clerk, the Clerk was requested to lay out an action plan for activation should such a loss be incurred, to include sources of advice for the Council to use, and to place that plan in the custody of the Chairman and others as seen fit. The Clerk was also requested to establish the liability of the Council for any risks arising in the Closed Burial Ground (Risk F1A).
There were no other matters for amendment and v3 of the Register was approved for recommendation to the full Council.

11/12/007 Equipment inspection regime
The Clerk drew the Committee’s attention to Risk F1, regarding accidental damage, and the control measure of an inspection regime. This is also a requirement of the Council’s insurers. A new service has been offered by Wiltshire Council, using trained staff, the implication being that some risk can be managed out of the parish council by contract, for a fee. The alternative was to continue inspections by voluntary internal effort. This might also be supplemented by quarterly mechanical safety inspections by Wiltshire Council, replacing the single annual inspection by the insurers themselves. After discussion, that divided opinion, the Chairman took a vote. The Chairman used his casting vote to determine an otherwise equal count, with it resolved that a recommendation would be made to full Council to continue weekly inspections by internal volunteer effort, and that the Clerk arranges quarterly inspections by Wiltshire Council. 
11/12/008 Correspondence and circulars received
There were none.
11/12/009 Date of next meeting

The next meeting will be on Thursday 6 October at 7.00pm

11/12/010 Items of maintenance
There were none.
The meeting closed at 7.30pm
Signed: ……………………………………………………… (Chairman) 
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